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Star Pupils      

Congratulations to our Star Pupils this week! All chosen by their Class teachers: 
 

Class 1 

Esther Cooper for being FABULOUS in everything she does! 
Noah Ineson for fantastic contributions to class discussions. 

 
Class 2  

Patrick French - for great confidence when speaking to adults and peers. 

Willow Collett-Bradley - for great confidence and independence in Literacy and Maths. 
 

Class 3  
Romano Richter-Shaw and Pippa Lewis, for earning their pen licenses this week. 

Zoe Pellant for her Religious art work and description of the Holy Trinity displayed at Jesus' baptism. 

 
Class 4 

All of Class 4 - for working exceptionally hard in this week's assessments. 
 
Class News 

Class 1 

This week Class One have been learning all about time. We've played 'What time is it Mr Wolf?', have been reading 
clock faces and sequencing our school day. We have been learning about direction, using language, forward, backwards, 

left and right and used the Bee Bots to help us. We have done lots of phonics practice and have all done some great 
reading and writing of words and captions.  We have tried so hard to remember that we need to leave a finger space 

in between our words. We have learnt all about Lent and the Easter story and we can all answer questions about it. We 

enjoyed tasting hot cross buns on Wednesday!  
 

Trip reminder - please meet us at St Leonards farm, Esholt for 9.45am and collect your child at 2.30pm  
 

As we approach our final term of the year, we ask that after the Easter holidays, all parents/carers drop their children 

off at the gate at the bottom of Class One’s slope to leave them to line up independently outside the classroom. We 

would like to encourage this independence in preparation for your children for September. Thank You!  Mrs I. Metcalfe 

 
Class 2 

We have been continuing our Topic of 'How do we travel?' this week by seeing who could make an aeroplane that flew 

the furthest. Matilda was the overall winner with a fantastic, speedy design. We have also worked in groups to see if 
we could make a boat that floats! Some boats were more successful than others. It was a real challenge!! In Computing, 

we have been using a spreadsheet program on Purple Mash to make a zoo with different areas, lots of animals and 

lockable cages. We have had lots of fun doing this. Mrs S. Oliver 

 

Class 3  
This week Class 3 have welcomed Miss Whiteley to our class. Miss Whiteley is a student teacher from Leeds Trinity 

University and will be on placement with us until the end of May. We have looked at time in Maths. We have written 
postcards from Michael from our book 'Kensuke's Kingdom' and we have identified a wide variety of animals that inhabit 

the rainforest in our Humanities sessions. In RE we looked at the baptism of Jesus and discussed the similarities and 
differences between two pieces of religious art that depict this event, before creating our own image with the inclusion 

of the Holy Trinity displayed in different ways. Mr P. McGuire 

 
Class 4 
This week, Class 4 have been re-writing the story of 'We're Going on a Bear Hunt' by Michael Rosen with the aim of 

making their version appeal to an older audience. We then began planning our own explorers' handbooks for going on 

a bear hunt, thinking carefully about our use of imperative verbs. In Maths, we have been recapping on our division 
skills and in Science we have been using forcemeters to help us identify how friction acts between moving surfaces. We 

have also spent some time this week completing assessments in Reading and Maths, during which everybody worked 

extremely hard and tried their best. Well done to you all! Mr T. Roche 



School Attendance and House Points 
Our school Attendance target is 97%. Well done Class 2 for achieving the highest % attendance this week! 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Congratulations to the winning House for receiving the largest total of house points this week!  
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Kestrels Before and After School Club News  
 
Theme: Spring 

 
Q. What do you call a girl with a frog on her head? 

A. Lily  
 

After all the rain last week it’s been lovely to make some exciting crafts for Spring. The children have enjoyed making 

some impressive sunflowers using brown and yellow tissue paper and card. Also the younger children created flower 
pictures using card and cupcake liners. We have had some smashing hot air balloons using various materials and lots 

of frogs with movable arms, legs and tongues. To finish off the Spring theme there has been some very cute birds in a 

nest and some pretty butterflies. Mrs J. Tempest 

 

Classes % 

Class 1 96.52% 

Class 2 99.38% 

Class 3 96.21% 

Class 4 96.55% 

House Total 

Eagles 105  

Falcons 81 

Vultures 116 

Condors 88 

FRIENDS OF HAWKSWORTH 

 
Tickets selling fast! 

 

£10 a ticket!! 
 

A class of fizz and nibbles on arrival!!! 
 

Venue: Everybody’s in Guiseley 

 
Please return your slip by Monday 25th 

March 2019  
 

      

Welcome  

I would like to take this opportunity to welcome Miss E. Whiteley to Hawksworth. 

She is a second year teaching student at Leeds Trinity University and will be 

working in Class 3 alongside Mr McGuire during the Spring 2 and Summer 1 term. 

This week she has been getting to know the children in Class 3 but has also made 

visits to other classes, today visiting Class 2. We wish her all the best for her 

teaching placement in Class 3.  

 

 



 

…….and more from Kestrels 
Booking forms are sent out with a return by date which is the latest date we need it by. This procedure allows Kestrels 

to be able to plan ahead for staff cover and the purchase of food (Please be reminded a £10 fine will be issued for late 

returns in line with Kestrels terms and conditions). Mrs J. Tempest 

 

School Dinners 
Today our kitchen staff received a gold standard award which recognised not only their hard work but their high level 

standards of food preparation and of course their culinary skills!  
 

We are very lucky to have a school chef and talented kitchen staff who put so much effort into their roles; taking time 
to decorate the star table and make animal sculptures from fruit or vegetables to enhance the presentation of the food. 

All the food is prepared on site and is freshly made on the day.  

 
Well done Mrs Morritt and her team!! 

 
 

 

     
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Drop ins 
During the week I always pop into classes to find out what the children have been up to and to monitor the teaching. 

This week I visited Class 2 and found a very engaged and enthusiastic group of children. They had been working on 
their Topic of 'How do we travel?' and were testing their aeroplane designs and others worked together to see if they 

could make a boat that floated! 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
Have a brilliant weekend! 

 

Mr Dale Norris BA (Hons) QTS 

 
 Headteacher 

Mr and Mrs Spud always 

say hello to the children.  

 



_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


